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CARSON CITY REPUBLICAN WOMEN

REGULAR MONTHLY LUNCHEON MEETING

CASINO FANDANGO BALLROOM
3800 S Carson Street, Carson City

Doors open at 11 a.m. / Meeting begins at 11:30 a.m
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Tuesday, September 20, 2022

$25/Members—$30/Guests
RSVP BY FRIDAY, 9/16 /2022

Call or Text: Lori Bagwell 775-220-3646
TO KEEP CHECK-IN LINE MOVING

Please have CASH or your CHECK ready to pay at the door.

  (Payment is due for any reservation not canceled 24-hours in advance.)

Director Right to Life

CCRW is a unit of the Nevada
Federation of Republican Women. We
work at the grassroots level to get out
the vote for Republican candidates. We
also devote our attention to educating
voters on the matters concerning
Northern Nevada and our nation.
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—Joann Mais

530-227-4080

Dear Members and Friends,
I hope you have all had a good

summer! Beverly Collins and I
attended the 7th Annual Basque Fry
on August 13 at the Corley Ranch in
Gardnerville. The Morning in Ne-
vada PAC sponsors this spectacular,
conservative Republican event each year.
Kristi Noem, Governor of South Dakota, was spec-
tacular! I can see her someday as our first female
United States President.  She reminded us that South
Dakota did not close down during the Covid Pan-
demic and is growing and open for business.

Ted Cruz, U.S. Senator from Texas, was at his best
fighting the fight for conservatism. Our own Adam
Laxalt, running for US Senate, is also fighting the
fight. This year they did limit the numbers to 1,500,
so it was perfect and a VERY enthusiastic crowd!

I wish to thank Carolyn Southard for stepping up
again to be our photographer. All of you ladies out
there with a camera on your phone, this is a chance
to try your photography skills--we can always use
different shots!

I encourage all of our members to become active
in our club. It is a great way to make new friends and
help our club to grow. You may find you have skills
you didn't know you had.

I’ll close with a thought for all of us;
I pray you'll be our eyes
And watch us where we go
And help us to be wise
In times when we don't know
Let this be our prayer
When we lose our way
Lead us to a place
Guide us with your grace
To a place where we'll be safe

See you in September!

P.S.
Please see our list of Committee Chairs on page 7
and let me know if you are interested in serving on
any of them.

Basque Fry
August 13, 2022

PHOTOS COURTESY OF BEVERLY COLLINS



Visit our website: ccrwclub.com

1 /st VP Proams Meage
We have a matter of weeks until

early voting starts here in Nevada.
This election is the most critical one
of our lifetime. We must vote to
save our state and country as we
know and love it. Many people feel
that our votes no longer count, so
why vote? Well, I am here to tell you
why you must vote. First, voting is our most sacred
honor as United State Citizens. Not only that but not
voting gives liberal Democrats one more vote for their
side. We must all go to the polls or mail/drop off our
ballots. As Republicans, we must overwhelm the sys-
tem with our votes, so please don't miss your opportu-
nity to be counted!

The NVGOP and the Carson City Republican Party
are extremely busy trying to ensure our BIG RED WAVE
succeeds. We will have three paid Walkers distributing
Republican Candidate Slate Cards. We will be mailing
and handing out these cards to every Republican voter
in Carson City. This will aid all voters in making in-
formed decisions in the General Election. As Chairman
of the committee, I have signed a pledge with the
NVGOP that the CCRP to support only the Republican
Candidates who won their seats in the Primary held on
June 14.

Many of us were deeply disappointed that some of
our favored candidates did not win, but now we must
put this behind us and present a solid voting block for
only Republican candidates. It's an absolute must!
Please do your part in saving Nevada and the United
States, VOTE Red!

Notice:  Spanish-speaking volunteers and others
interested in expanding the Republican point of view
are needed for the recently implemented program
Vamos, an Hispanic outreach starting in Carson. Be-
come a part of this historic election by stopping by the
Republican office on California Street or visiting the
website, carsoncityrepublicans.com, to volunteer.

I can promise you—WE NEED YOU!
“America will never be destroyed from the outside.

If we falter and lose our freedoms, it will be because
we destroyed ourselves.”         —Abraham Lincoln

God Bless America, Nevada, Carson City, and you,

— ,Susan Ruch
CCRW 1st Vice President & Chairperson of the Carson City

Republican Party Central Committee.

Adam Laxalt officially launched the Ladies for
Laxalt Campaign last week in Reno with 26 WRW
club women attending the kick-off event in Reno.
The event included a panel discussion by Jaime
Laxalt, Cindy Carano, Patty Cafferata, and Ted
Cruz’s wife, Heidi Cruz.

We, women, are a powerful force—we know it’s
time for a change—and we’ll work to make it hap-
pen. WRW women were the largest contingent in
attendance! Well done!

Ladies for Laxalt Coalition
Campaign is Launched!

Panelists from left to right: Jaime Laxalt, local leader Cindy
Carano, former State Treasurer Patricia Cafferata, Far right:

Moderator Courtney Holland.

Attention Recent Nevada Residents
       As a result of the Silver State's November 2018
midterms, automatic voter registration at the DMV
went into effect (Nevada Question 5). For many
months, new residents not specifying a party were
automatically registered as non-partisans. If you
moved to Nevada since 2018 and want to check
how you were registered, please click on the voter
registration link on the Home Page of our website:
ccrwclub.com. You may also update your personal
information or change party affiliation while on the
DMV site.                —Anita Knoff
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— ,Stephanie Hanzlik  NvFRW
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—Bevly Co ins

Calling all members of Carson City Republican
Women,

As we all know, our candidates cannot be every-
where, so they ask for our help. It is time to answer
yes to volunteering and become the faces and voices
of our candidates. The more volunteers, the more
boots on the ground to show Unity, Strength, and
Republicans are out to win in November. We saw the
Red Wave in Virginia when the Republicans came
together for their candidate Glen Youngkin. So let's do
the same for our candidates and keep the Red Wave
Rolling through Nevada!

       I recently
volunteered with
four other Republi-
cans at the Sparks
Marina, where a
kayaking event took
place. I became the
voice for Adam
Laxalt. All I had to
do was say "hi" to
people and remind
them to vote for
Laxalt. Those few
words opened
conversations that

left me feeling like them, and I walked away from
each other prouder for being a Republican and more
positive about a win for Adam Laxalt in November.

If you are interested in becoming a candidate's
voice, just volunteer! Call, text, or email at 408-802-
7306 hairportnews@icloud.com and I will do my best
to help you reach the person that can guide you
where volunteers are needed. Or maybe you would
like to join me and become a team and volunteer
together. Let me know. That would be fun!

Let's keep the Red Wave Strong so we can turn
Nevada Red! God bless we, the people!  God bless
we, the people! God bless the people's candidates.
God bless the United States of America!

2 . .nd V P Membship Meage

PHOTOS COURTESY OF BEVERLY COLLINS
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Cing f Amica

—Colee Bglan

Carolee Berglan, Chair, 775-841-1732

Can it be that September is coming soon? Mom
always said that time seems to go faster as you get
older. Now, I realize what she meant. So, "ready or
not," here comes Labor Day on September 5th,
Patriot Day on September 11, and Autumn begins on
September  22. Can the Election and Christmas be
far behind?

CCRW donated $102 to Paws Up For Veterans at
our August luncheon. Bow Wow, and Thank You! Ann
and Bob have been very busy training the dogs this
summer, keeping them cool and supplied with fresh
water.

CCRW also donated $83 to the Northern Nevada
Dream Center. They collect gently used clothing, food
items for their food pantry, and much more. Pick up a
hand-out on our Caring For America table at our next
luncheon, and feel free to ask questions about any of
our  causes.

In August, CASA (Court Appointed Special Advo-
cate) received three roll-type suitcases, each with a
cuddly creature and a fleece throw inside. Thank
you, Janice Baldwin! They also received twelve Court
Comfort Critters. A child chooses these as an item to
comfort them as they appear in court. Thank you,
Marie Bensinger!

I am always amazed and pleased with the caring
and generous members of CCRW. Thank You!

Advocates To End Domestic Violence always
need gently used clothing for women and children,
sheet sets, towels, hygiene items, and kitchen
things. If you have some items you'd like to donate,
call me, and I'll pick them up and take them to
Advocates for you.

Since school has started for another year, I'd like
to leave you with this quotable by James Baldwin:

The purpose of education, finally, is to create in a
person the ability to look at the world for themself, to
make their own decisions. A teacher strives to
educate children on how to think for themselves, not
to indoctrinate them.

We received a response to the question I men-
tioned in the last issue of this newsletter. WHO,
WHEN, AND WHY were the stars on the GOP elephant
turned upside-down? It piqued the curiosity of one of
our readers, who sent me this informative email with
links to some answers.

I could not resist looking up your question about why the stars
on the elephant logo are upside down. Check these out. "Why were
the stars turned upside down in the Republican Elephant in 2000?
This Bing video explains the star concern.

Also, see Political Pistachio: Study of the GOP's Upside Down
Stars nicely explains that it was NOT Bush and offers a couple of
ideas. Please do a follow-up article once you find the answer!
Warm regards, Kathryn E Kelly, DrPH, MEd,
Executive Director I-School

Thanks, Kathryn; this research disproves some of
the below-noted myths surrounding the change. “A
Few of the Theories
• The GOP made a deal with the devil, and the
inverted stars represent a pentagram!
• When a country is in distress, its flag is flown
upside down—thus the change in the stars' direction
• Some college intern graphic designers did it for fun
to see if anyone would notice.

As a result of the research Kathryn found, we can
rule out that the change came in 2000. Several cam-
paign logos and election buttons well before the
emergence of Bush Jr. show the stars upside-down.
See examples on the website: Political Pistachio:
Study of the GOP's Upside Down Stars (above).

Further, the change of the direction of the stars
neither happened randomly or covertly. According to
U.S. Trademark Applications and Registrations Re-
trieval database, it was issued Trademark No.
1908397, filed in 1993, and registered in 1995. The
first use date is 1969, and it appears on the '72
Republican Convention rule booklet, complete with
upside-down logo stars. Thus debunking the unoticed
graphic error theroy.

However, it still leaves the question, who decided
on the reversal when the trademark was applied for
and why it was done? Still wondering…

—Anita Kornoff

The Coninuing Saga of The Elephant
Logo’s Stars
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PLEASE STATE DESIRED SIZE WHEN ORDERING
Questions?  Email bjr463@charter.net

Hello!
The Adam Laxalt campaign team in Northern

Nevada is looking for volunteers to help share Adam's
message, have positive experiences with the public,
and gather more support for Adam so we can win this
election. We will be doing this every week until
election day. Over the next two weeks, we need
volunteers for the events listed below.

If you are interested in joining us, please email us
or call/text us at 916-626-9850. If you would like to
help but can't make these dates, please let us know,
and we will let you know about future events.

Week of August 29th:
Tuesday 30th / Saturday 3rd, Reno Aces Baseball,
5:30 p.m. at  Greater Nevada Field

Wednesday, August 31-September 5th, Rib Cook-off
(flexible timing) at Reno Nugget

Saturday, September 3rd, UNR Football game, 6 p.m.
at our UNR tailgate

Sunday, Augut 4th, Reno Aces Baseball, 5 p.m. at
Greater Nevada Field

Best, Steve Arnold

Cing f O CCRW Membs

!Thanks

Col S
wans

on Laa Fitz
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FOR THE LATEST IN WHAT’S GOING

ON WITH LOCAL REPUBLICANS,

PLEASE CHECK OUR WEBSITE

CCRWClub.com

(We’re Always Updating!)
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CARSON CITY
REPUBLICAN PARTY

Meets the 4th Thursday
at Casino Fandang

6:30 p.m.—Social time;
7 p.m.–Meeting

’

The Carson City Republican Women’s Club will hold its annual
Nevada Day Pancake Breakfast on Saturday, October 29, 2022, from
7 to 9:30 a.m. The public is invited to attend this delicious breakfast of
pancakes, ham, scrambled eggs, orange juice, and coffee. The price is
$7 for adults and $4 for children under 10. No reservations are neces-
sary--simply buy your tickets at the door.

Did you know this tradition has been going on at the Governor’s
Mansion for more than 30 years? It was started by a group of Young
Republicans headed by our very own club parliamentarian Marie
Bensinger. The purpose was to attract interest in the newly-formed
organization.

Later, in 1982 the Carson City Republican Women (CCRW) carried
on the Republican tradition. It is not done as a fundraiser to benefit
the club but rather as a means for CCRW to provide a $2,000 scholar-
ship to a deserving Senior Class student from Carson High School or
Dayton High School each year.

This event traditionally served as a pre-parade gathering point for
the state of Nevada’s office holders and potential candidates, offering
them an opportunity to personally visit with the many attendees. Just
one of the many perks of small-town living. Everyone is welcome; in
fact, we even encourage Democrats to come and meet our Republican
officials and residents. After breakfast, it’s an easy walk from the
Governor’s Mansion to the parade route. This offers a bonus of giving
guests an opportunity to enjoy some of Carson’s older streets and historic
homes on what usually turns out to be a beautiful fall morning.

Please call Mary Burgoon at 775-884-3011  to volunteer to help
make this a successful event!

VOLUNTEERS ARE ALWAYS
 NEEDED TO HELP WITH THIS

ANNUAL EVENT!

—My Bgn

Pancake Breakfast Cha
See Volunteer Sign-Up Sheet

 at Meeting
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SATURDAY, OCTOBER 22
NvFRW Fall Board
& Member Meeting

Sunset Station Hotel & Casino
1301 W. Sunset Road, Henderson Nevada

VISIT OUR WEBSITE: NvFRW.ORG

FRIDAY, OCT. 21, 2022
Executive Committee,

Regents Meeting & Reception
(Private Residence details to TBA)

FRIDAY, OCT. 21, 2022
Executive Committee,

Regents Meeting & Reception
(Private Residence details to TBA)
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Ticke
Ts now

on

sale!

To Purchase Tickets go to:
eventbrite.com/e/nvfrw-fall-
board-of-directors-meeting-

tickets-409341229637

ALL REPUBLICAN
WOMEN’S CLUB
MEMBERS ARE
ENCOURAGED

  TO ATTEND

Ticke
Ts now

on

sale!
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CCRW COMMITTEE CHAIRS

ACHIEVEMENT AWARDS: Mary Burgoon
AMERICANISM: Jessie Vettel
AUDIT: Marie Bensinger
BUDGET: Mike Gutter
BY-LAWS: OPEN
CARING FOR AMERICA: Carolee Berglan
CHAPLAIN: Paula Clary
CORRESPONDING SEC: Dianna Webb
EVITES: Lori Bagwell
FUNDRAISING: Jolene Turner
LEGISLATIVE: Joy Trushenski
LITERACY/MELP: Cossette Rough
MEMBERSHIP: Beverly Collins
NEWSLETTER & DISPLAY ADS: Anita Kornoff
PANCAKE BREAKFAST: Mary Burgoon
PARLIAMENTARIAN: Marie Bensinger
PHOTOGRAPHER/HISTORIAN: Carolyn Southard
PROGRAM: Susan Ruch
SATELLITE GROUP: Janice Baldwin
SCHOLARSHIP: Cossette Rough
SOCIAL MEDIA P/R: Anita Kornoff
TELEPHONE RSVP: pending
WOMAN OF THE YEAR: Susan Ruch
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SEPTEMBER BIRTHDAYS

Nearly two centuries ago, visionaries such
as Horace Mann and John Dewey brought forward the
concept of government providing a public school system
paid for by tax dollars. The goal was for every American
child to get a basic education in reading, writing, math,
science, and history to become a productive member of
society.

Unfortunately, America has pushed out much of our
core education and replaced it with content intended to
indoctrinate our children. The powers that be understand
that what we teach our children is vital to define what
kind of country we are. As the direction of our nation
becomes more of a political struggle, those who have
charge over our schools seek to create a nation that
reflects their goals and values. Parents are kept at bay
while the teachers’ unions, university education depart-
ments, and the state legislatures and bureaucracies fill
our children’s heads with social justice, racial justice
(BLM), environmental justice, and way-too-young sexual-
ization of their bodies. We must push back on this.

It is true. As goes our children, so goes our nation. A
secondary but also distressing result of the piling on of all
these politically-charged materials is the amount of
pressure it heaps on teachers. Even if they want to meet
the educational needs of their students, there simply isn’t
enough time to educate them in the basic core subjects.
How schools are currently handling discipline, which is
also part of the political maneuvering, is a huge hurdle.
The issue of being able to control the students in the
classroom has reached a crisis level. The far left’s insis-
tence through the Nevada Legislature on Restorative
Justice (or Restorative Practices as it is called in the
policy our school district adopted) has taken the sting out
of consequences for actions.

Ironically, research shows that school administrators
and other staff have fared far better in getting higher
salaries than those we charge with educating our kids.

I believe that teachers deserve more respect and
support – and pay. If our superintendent is to be paid
$166,000 a year plus benefits, then I think that teachers,
being on the front lines, should be supported much more.

Let’s help our teachers!
Let’s take back our schools!

Katherine Dickerson,
Candidate for School Board, District #6

Member SNRW(presented as information--not a political endorsement)

9-01 Madeline Diebold
9-01 Maxine Rodowicz
9-07 Mario

Polichnowski
9-14 Jackie Wheeler
9-17 Monica “Jaye”

Stabbert
9-24 Dennis Diebold
9-24 Marinka Willig
9-25 Suzanne Ericson
9-27 Joy Trushenski
9-29 Carolyn  Crowdis
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Please tel l  Our Sponsors
you saw them here!

NEVADA GENERAL ELECTION
TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 8.

ADVERTISING TO
 LIKE-MINDED MEN AND WOMEN

IN YOUR COMMUNITY
Our monthly Republican Women’s newsletter
reaches an exclusive group of more than 100
members and associates in the area.

AD SPACE AVAILABLE BY THE YEAR
 (12-ISSUES)

BUSINESS CARD SIZE AD $60
1/4-PAGE AD $100
1/2-PAGE AD $120

WE WILL CUSTOM DESIGN YOUR AD
and/or include it on our website with a

link to your website upon request.
www.ccrwtrumpeter.com
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3060 HIGHWAY 50, EAST
Phone: 775-882-1807

Gene & Rowena Munnings,
Owners Since 1997

Lawn & Garden
Supplies

Certified, “Proven
Winners Nursery”

Houseplants for all
Occasions

EVERGREEN GENE’S
GIFT SHOP & NURSERY

It’s Fall Planting Time!
Come in and see our fall plants

and seasonal decor.

EVERGREEN GENE’S
GIFT SHOP & NURSERY

(We grow 80%
of plants we sell)

Affordable Gifts
& Jewelry
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President : Joe Biden (D)
The White House
1600 Pennsylvania Ave.
NW, Washington, DC 20500
Ph: 202-456-1414

U.S. Senator Jacky Rosen (D)
G12 Dirksen Senate Office Bldg.
Washington, DC 20510
Ph: 202-224-6244
FAX:202-228-6753 Email thru
website: www.rosen.senate.gov/

U.S. Senator Catherine Cortez Masto
(D)
204 Russell Senate Bldg.,
Washington, DC 20510
Ph: 202-224-3542
Email thru website:
www.cortezmasto.senate.gov/

U.S. Congressman Mark Amodei (R)
District 2
104 Cannon House Office Building,
Washington, DC 20515
Ph: 202-225-6155
775-686-5760
Email thru website: http://
amodei.house.gov
RENO: 5310 Kietzke Lane, Reno
89511 Phone: 775-686-5711

Governor: Steve Sisolak (D)
State Capitol, Ste 1
101 N. Carson Street, Carson City,
NV 89701
Ph: 775-684-5670
e-mail: http://gov.state.nv.us/
mailgov.htm

Heidi Gansert (R-No. 15)
775-684-1419
Email: Heidi.gansert@sen.state.nv.us

Ben Kieckhefer (R-No. 16)
775-684-1450
Email:
ben.kieckhefer@sen.state.nv.us

Area Republican State Assembly
Members:

Robin Titus (R-District No. 38)
775-465-2587
Email: robin.titus@asm.state.nv.us

Lisa Krasner (R-District 26)
775-684-8848
Email: lisa.krasner@asm.state.nv.us
Jim Wheeler (R-District No. 39)
775-684-8843
Email: jim.wheeler@asm.state.nv.us

PK O’Neil (R-District No. 40) 775-
741-8309
Email: pk.oneill@asm.state.nv.us

Carson City Republican Supervisors
Mayor Lori Bagwell 775-220-3646
lbagwell@carson.org

Maurice White (Ward 2)
fishingrampa@gmail.com

Nevada Fed. of Republican Women
President: Caroline Smith
Email: kakarose@aol.com

Elected Officials

Lt. Governor: Kate Marshall (D)
State Capitol
101 N. Carson Street, Carson City,
NV 89701 Ph: 775-684-7111
Email: ltgov@ltgov.nv.gov/

Secretary of State Barbara Cegavske
(R)
Ph: 684-5708
101 N. Carson St, #3
sosexec@sos.nv.gov
State Treasurer: Zach Conine (D)
775-684-5600
101 N. Carson St, #4
www.nevadatreasurer.gov

State Controller: Catherine Byrne (D)
775-684-5750
101 N. Carson St, #5
cbyrne@controller.state.nv.gov

State Attorney General: Aaron Ford
(D) 775-684-1100
100 N. Carson St,

Area Republican State Senators
James Settelmeyer (R– No. 17)
775-684-1470
james.settelmeyer@sen.state.nv.us
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